Southwestern Hills Neighborhood Association
March 21, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes

Wakonda Christian Church-6:00 P.M.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by President George Davis.   Board members present were; George Davis, Darlene Blake, Penny Harrison, Jon Shelness , Heather Carman, Nick Van Patten, Julie Calder, Ginny Renda, Steve Sarcone and Sgt. Lance Ripperger (neighborhood police officer)
Minutes were approved as written from the January 18, 2016 meeting. The scheduled February meeting was cancelled due to prior staff commitments.  
 Treasurers Report was approved as summited by Treasurer Heather Carman on March 21, 2016.  
Discussion of criminal activity in the neighborhood, including car break ends and damage, along with a robbery at the Casey’s store was a focus point.  The suspect is believed to be a resident of a neighborhood medical house on SW 37th. Sgt. Ripperger gave an overview of criminal reports and reporting procedures.  He also talked about not putting yourself in danger, call 911 or 283-4811 and let the police handle the job danger. His cell number of 991-8414 is perfect to use on follow up or preventative crime measures in the neighborhood, but not during an emergency or crime act situation. He was asked to talk at the general meeting on April 7th, at Brody.  
A zoning request from Quick Trip on Fleur too expand was discussed. The zoning hearing will be on April 7, 2016.  The Board took no action at this time.
A petition signed by 36 neighbor’s in the area of SW 39th regarding street conditions was reviewed and supported by the Board.  It was also noted that many streets are in need of repair in our area. This also includes main streets, Park Ave., Fleur Drive, ect.   

Penny Harrison spoke on future housing developments regarding disadvantaged people.  They will be very small houses and provide temporary stays (up to a year) until people get back on their feet. Building sites are being looked at throughout the city. These developments will be well managed by nonprofit agencies.
Post cards will be sent out this week to all residents in the 50321 zip code area regarding the general meeting on April 7, 2016.  The card will also address getting your membership dues paid for 2016.  Membership lists are always available on the website.   swhna.com  Councilwoman Hensley has confirmed for the meeting along with Public Works Director, Jonathan Gano.  

A newsletter will follow the meeting in April.

Meeting adjourned at 7:16 PM.

Respectfully submitted by George Davis. 
